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Mark Your Calendar! 

Our Board of Directors is made up of business 

and community members who are steadfast to 

the mission of our program. These dedicated  

volunteers are responsible for defining the 

mission, vision and direction of the Foley Area 

C.A.R.E. program, and maintaining compliance 

with state and federal guidelines.  
 

Board members also serve on committees tasked 

with directing outreach to the community we 

serve, creating and executing fundraising efforts, 

establishing an annual budget, and setting organ-

izational and personnel policies.   
 

As the Executive Director for C.A.R.E., the Board 

relies upon my knowledge and experience to 

bring up-to-date information to them, to advise 

them regarding the needs of the daily operations 

I am tasked with managing, and to constantly 

seek new opportunities and revenue streams to 

support the success and growth of the program.  
 

Business and community members are also wel-

comed and encouraged to serve on the commit-

tees that support the C.A.R.E. program. If you 

would like to serve Foley Area C.A.R.E as a vol-

unteer on one of our committees, please call me 

and I will be happy to connect you with the com-

mittee your talents would best serve. 
 

Following is a brief summary of the committees 

available: 
 

Communications Committee: This is the pub-

lic face of C.A.R.E. creating community aware-

ness of its projects, programs and fundraising 

events by developing public service announce-

ments, event advertising and other methods of 

promotion. continued on page 2 . . .                          

Letter from the Director 
by Connie Cardinal 

Welcome to the pages of our newly-named 

newsletter! We hope you enjoy our new lay-

out and design. 
 

I, too, am new, not only to the Board of Direc-

tors of Foley Area C.A.R.E., but also new to 

all of you as the editor of this publication. I 

would like to thank our readers for your sup-

port of Foley Area C.AR.E., and encourage 

you to write to me with your ideas for stories, 

and requests for information you would like to 

see in these pages. Constructive criticism is 

also welcome. Please send your letters to: 
 

Connections Editor 

PO Box 205 

Foley, MN 56329 
 

We are always excited to bring you the latest 

in available resources for seniors, and to tell 

the stories of people who volunteer their 

time, talents, and cash to this program.  
 

Our newsletter is printed quarterly with the 

objective of arriving in your mailbox the first 

weeks of January, April, July, and October.   

If you do not receive a copy by the 15th  

of any of those months, please call the 

C.A.R.E. office at 320-968-7848. 
 

Do you prefer to do your reading on your 

computer, smart phone, or tablet? Call the 

C.A.R.E. office today to request your news-

letter in PDF format.   
 

I look forward to reading your thoughts, and 

wish everyone a very happy spring! 

Editorôs Notes 
                 by Gini Kalton 

Duelm Knights of Columbus Breakfast 
Sunday, April 30, 2017 

8:30 am to 12:00 noon 

St. Lawrence Parish Hall, Duelm 

(all proceeds donated to Foley Area C.A.R.E.) 

Annual Pork Chop Dinner  

and Silent Auction 
Wednesday, May 3, 2017 

4:00 - 7:00 PM 

Henryôs Catering and Banquet Center, Foley 

Foley Brat Stand 
Friday, May 26, 2017 

10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Grand Champion Meats  

(Foley Locker) 

Foley Fun Days  
June 19 - 21 

Visit us at the new  

Foley Area C.A.R.E. food stand!  
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Why Do I Volunteer?  
                        by Gini Kalton 

They create this quarterly newsletter, initiate presentations 

to organizations, and provide recruitment and recognition 

to volunteers.  
 

Finance Committee: This committee is responsible for 

assuring the Board of Directors that all income and ex-

penditures are properly accounted for, as evidenced in the 

financial reports it causes to be complied and presented to 

the Board for its approval. All aspects of budget develop-

ment and amendment lie with this committee. It also con-

ducts an annual audit of the corporationôs financial func-

tion for the Boardôs review.    
 

Fundraising Committee: The purpose of this commit-

tee is to work with program staff and the Board of Direc-

tors to raise money to meet the organizational budget, and 

to ensure that legal and successful practices are followed. 
 

As you can see there are wonderful opportunities for you 

to make a difference in the community in which you live by 

donating your time and talents to support this great pro-

gram. I ask you to consider taking on the role of a commit-

tee or Board member for Foley Area C.A.R.E.  Please 

contact me at 320-968-7848 to further discuss how you 

can become a valued member of our team as we continue 

our mission of assisting seniors throughout our community 

to live healthier, happier, and more meaningful lives. 

 

From the Director 
continued from page one. . . 

My personal spiritual belief is that we are all 

connected; that what I wish for myself I will 

experience when I freely, joyfully, and gratefully 

give what I want for myself to another. To me 

this means that whatever I am able to give of 

myself will come back to me in whatever way is 

most needed, and when it is most needed.  

 

So, the smile I give to a stranger, the hug I give 

to greet or comfort another person, the attention 

I give when the other needs a friendly ear, and 

the assistance I give when another cannot do 

something for themselves, are all done, then, 

for the very ñselfishò reason that I want those 

things for myself (smile). 

 

My past is filled with ñvolunteersò who were 

there for me when I most needed a smile to 

brighten my day, a hug to reconnect me with 

human kindness, a friend to listen, and an 

ñangelò to help me at those times when I was 

injured and could not take care of myself.   

 

Paying it forward, giving back, setting the 

example, being the change . . . what delicious 

fun we are having on this Earth! 

 

Every day I am grateful for all the people who 

come and go in my life, and for the gifts each 

one brings.  My spiritual growth is dependent 

upon my fearless interaction with all those who 

lives I touch and who touch my life.  So, hereôs 

to courage and humility, may they always be 

my guides! 

Many seniors can stay in their homes with 
just a little help.  We are always exited to 
welcome new volunteers, both individuals 
and groups, who are willing to assist seniors 
with rides, light housekeeping, yardwork, and 
handyman services.   
 

Spring is here and with it comes a need for 
help with yard clean up, and garden and 
flowerbed preparation. Could you volunteer 
some time to help? When you contact the 
C.A.R.E. office at 968-7848, we will help you 
pair your talents with a senior in need. 
 

New this year: Foley Area C.A.R.E. will 
have a concession stand at the Foley Fun 
Days (June 19-21)!  
 
The Foley Kiwanis have generously offered 
their successful booth for our exclusive use. 
We will need lots of volunteers for various 
tasks, from set up and take down to daily 
sales in the booth. Volunteers of all ages are 
welcome!. If you are interested in helping 
please call the office today. 
 

Thanks very much, we look forward hearing 
from you and working with you! 

Volunteer Opportunities 
          

Foley Area C.A.R.E.  
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
 

MON - THURS 

8:00 am - 3:00 pm 

   

LOCATION: 
 

321 6th Avenue 

Foley, MN 

 

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

PO Box 205 

Foley, MN 56329 

 

Email:  
foleyareacare@cloudnet.com  

 

Web site:  
foleyareacare.org 

 

 

 

 
 

Board of Directors 
 

Dennis Clark, Chairman 

Dr. Matthew Hoffman, Vice-Chair 

Joyce Simones, R.N. Secretary 

Karen Kampa, Treasurer 

Pastor Al Jergenson 

Brian Lorenz 

Joyce Rife 

Richard Cash, M.D. 

Sandra Ouellette 

Evelyn Kirby 

Luke Lorenz 

Gini Kalton 

 

Executive Director 

Connie Cardinal 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Gini Kalton 

 

 

 

 Become a Board Member! 
 

 As a member of the Foley Area C.A.R.E. Board of  

 Directors you will be instrumental in choosing the  
 direction and scope of our program.  
 

 You will be working with other members and partnering  
 with our Executive Director to assure the continued    
 success of our mission ñto support area neighbors 60  
 and over to remain living independently in the home of  
 their choice through community volunteerism throughout  

 Benton Countyò 
 

 For more information please contact the Foley Area   

 C.A.R.E. office at 320-968-7848 
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The annual Pork Chop Dinner and Silent Auction is coming soon. This event is one of our largest 
fundraising efforts and we are asking for your support . . . and your creativity! 
 

Choose a theme and fill a ñbasketò!  Perhaps Motherôs or Fatherôs Day, anniversary or birthday, 

gardening or barbeque, a night out or a night in, children and babies, just for him, just for her, 

kitchen, bath, garage, or pets.  Your creation could be in a basket, a tool box, a wash tub, or even 

a tote.  We also welcome gift cards and single items for those who cannot or do not wish to  

create a ñbasketò. 
 

Whatever you choose, your generous donation is greatly appreciated. Please drop your donations 

at the Foley Area C.A.R.E. office or call 320-968-7848 to schedule a time for pick up; and  
 

Thank you very much for your support! 

ñName Our Newsletterò  

     Contest Decided! 

 

Connections. This name  resonat-

ed with all of us at C.A.R.E. because:  
 

ñPeople helping people, thatôs what 

Foley Area C.A.R.E. is all aboutò.  

 

But, what a surprise when we re-

ceived two entries with the same sug-

gestion!  The Board of Directors and 

office staff at C.A.R.E. decided that 

both should received an award.  
 

                                                                       Congratulations to Cliff Weitgenant and Bill Kalton! 
 

We would like to express our gratitude to everyone who entered this contest. We are grateful to 

have received so many thoughtful suggestions.  Thank you! 

Pork Chop Dinner 

and Silent Auction 

May 3rd    4-7 pm 

A-Tisket, A-Tasket . . .  

create a Silent Auction Basket! 



Learn about the ZIKA virus  

 

Zika virus is spread mostly by the bite of an infected mosquito. The virus can be passed from a 

pregnant woman to her baby and can cause certain birth defects. It can also be transmitted by 

sexual contact. Many people infected with Zika virus wonôt have symptoms or will only have mild 

symptoms. The most common symptoms of Zika are: 
 

¶ Fever 

¶ Rash 

¶ Joint pain 

¶ Conjunctivitis (red eyes) 

¶ Muscle pain 

¶ Headache 

 

Symptoms can last for several days to a week. People usually donôt get sick enough to go to the 

hospital, and they very rarely die of Zika. Once a person has been infected with Zika, they are likely 

to be protected from future infections 
 

¶ There is no specific medicine or vaccine for Zika virus. Treat the symptoms: 

¶ Get plenty of rest. 

¶ Drink fluids to prevent dehydration. 

¶ Take medicine such as acetaminophen to reduce fever and pain. 

¶ Do not take aspirin or other non-steroidal anti-inflammatory drugs (NSAIDs). 

¶ If you are taking medicine for another medical condition, talk to your healthcare provider before 

taking additional medication. 

 

There is no vaccine to prevent Zika. The best way to prevent diseases spread by mosquitoes 

is to protect yourself and your family from mosquito bites.  
 

¶ Wear long sleeved shirts and long pants 

¶ Treat your clothing and gear with permethrin or buy pre-treated items.  

¶ If over 2 months of age - Use insect repellents with DEET or similar product. Follow directions 

on label.   

¶ At home ï stay with air conditioning and window screens to keep mosquitos outside. 

¶ Mosquito netting can be used to cover babies. 

¶ Sleep under mosquito netting if sleeping when mosquitos cannot be controlled.  

 

Diagnosis of Zika is based on a personôs recent travel history, symptoms, and test results. 
 

¶ A blood or urine test can confirm a Zika infection. 

¶ Symptoms of Zika are similar to other illnesses spread through mosquito bites, like dengue and     

     chikungunya. 

¶ Your doctor or other healthcare provider may order tests to look for several types of infections. 
 

 

For the latest information please go to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention web site: 

https://www.cdc.gov/zika/about/index.html 

   For Your Health  contributed by Joyce Simones, RN  ñShopping Healthy on a Budgetò  Foley Cobornôs Store Tour                          

 

Foley Area C.A.R.E. partnered with Cobornôs Grocery Store 

in December to give local seniors a healthy eating tour at 

their Foley store.   

 

Ashley Kibutha, Cobornôs dietician, is dedicated to educat-

ing shoppers, and provided tips for seniors on this tour to 

promote healthy eating while saving money.   

 

Participants received a grocery bag from Foley Area 

C.A.R.E. and were given a $10.00 gift card from Cobornôs to 

shop for a low budget, healthy meal. All of the attendees 

said it was a fun tour and they would highly recommend it to 

others.  

 

The ladies said they learned a lot, which they will use when grocery shopping in the future. The 

next tour will be this spring. If you are interested please contact Connie at the Foley Area C.A.R.E. 

office: 320-968-7848. 

Pictured (from left to right) Back row: Ashley Kibutha, Angel Skubic, and Carol Erickson  

Front row: Alice Gombos and Delphine Schyma 

Another successful  

partnership! 


